St. Patrick’s Church
Parish Council Minutes
March 18, 2021
Via Zoom
Present: Msgr. Ferry, Father Joseph, Diane Branford, Patti Juliana, Richard Juliana, Bill Kelleher, Susan Leighton, Biaggio Mignone, Eileen Melican, Erin O’Donnell, Karen Schmidt, Heather Trotta, Gary Vessecchia
Absent: Gerri Alfino, Joe DiCicco, Deborah Mattarrazzo, Guy Carlsen
Minutes: The minutes from January 21, 2021 were distributed prior to the meeting. The minutes were adopted unanimously.
Pastor’s Report:
 Msgr. reported that the Holy Week schedule will be kept the same as last year, but once again there will be differences such as: no individual candles at the Easter Vigil mass, no processions, no washing of the feet on Holy Thursday, and no individual adoration of the cross on Good Friday. Msgr. will be sending out an email detailing the changes.
Msgr. reported that the PPP (Paycheck Protection Program) application and signed documents have been successfully submitted and accepted. The amount the parish will receive is a little less than last year, but it will amount to approximately $62, 000. 
Collections remain stable. It is hoped that the Easter collection will equal this year’s Christmas collection.
Msgr. noted that the Cardinal’s Appeal letter has been sent to all registered parishioners. The goal for St. Patrick’s parish this year is $86,500.
Msgr. forwarded by email a detailed report from SPES (St. Patrick Parish Emergency Service Program) to all parish council members. He plans to send a parish wide email thanking all the excellent work by the SPES committee this year. 
Msgr. also is sending out a thank you to the parish for their contributions to the Northern Westchester Food Pantry led by Diane Bamford. Diane reported that 93 bags of food were donated this month. 
CCD Report: 
Registration for September 2021 began on March 8th. The program this year will be both in person and remote.   Parents will have the option to use PLP (Parent Led Program) or have students attend classes in the school building. Karen and Susan asked Msgr. for a timeline when the CCD office in the school building will be available for regular office hours. Bedford School District will begin prior to Labor Day this year. Heather Trotta will send the school calendar to Karen and Susan. 
Confirmation scheduled for April 22 this year. There will be two services for Confirmation on this day. First Holy Communion is scheduled for May 1. Based on the numbers, the 34 students will be divided into two groups. This year there 6 tickets will be issued to each family. The families will be seated in alternate pews to comply with distancing regulations.
Open Items: 
Eileen raised the question concerning the weekly notification of the live streamed Sunday mass on Zoom. Gary will work with Mary and Joe to see that it is consistently emailed every week. Patti commented that Mary can use Constant Contact program already set up. Patti suggested that the link to the Sunday streamed mass be highlighted in blue on the website.
Gary and Eileen will work to update a few items on the parish website and bring it up to date. Monsignor is working on the publishing a bulletin that will be distributed in church and posted, as well, on the parish website. 
Biaggio reported that they are working on a tentative date in October, 2021 for the Carnival. He will keep everyone posted.
Gary concluded the meeting with words of thanks to SPES, Finance Committee Richard and Gerri,  Food Pantry program Diane Bamford,  CCD Karen and Susan,  Parish Council officers, and to Monsignor Ferry and Father Joseph.  



 


